

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES

3401 E. 30th Street, Suite A Farmington, NM 87402 fms.k12.nm.us Office: (505) 324-9840 Fax: (844) 833-2819

BOARD REPORT 06/10/2025

Board Members:

Krista McWilliams

- Work Session and School Board meeting 5/13
- SJCHS Graduation 5/16
- Elementary Reading Initiative Follow-up Instruction Partners/Amplify & Farmington Mtg 5/19
- PVHS Graduation 5/19
- FHS Graduation 5/20
- RHS Graduation 5/21

Cody Diehl – Superintendent:

Safety and Security	 Hired ACSMs for Tibbetts, Hermosa, and Mesa View Provided training for Brain Camp Summer Program Met w/the Colorado Office of School Safety and POMS (over feasibility of NM office) Continued with inter-district Radio Repeater Project Received cameras / issued work order for Elementary Exterior Camera Project Worked with RJMA on SVPP grant Received signage / started work orders for District Signage Project
Public Relations	In May, we shared our stories, school events, and updates through multiple channels, including our website, newsletter, PeachJar, social media, and direct calls and emails. • Promoted: • FMS Teacher Talk Podcast • Earth Day Challenge • New policy on personal electronic devices for SY 2025-2026

 Updated 2025–2026 Academic Calendar Seamless Summer Option Feeding Program Highlighted: • Height's performing the National Anthem at the Isotopes Ballpark • Height's poetry slam with award-winning Diné poet Ms. Esther Belin Native American Talent Show Native American Senior Recognition Banquet Tibbetts and Farmington High's Pops Concert Project SEARCH's Graduation High School Graduations Mayor Nate Duckett's visit to Esperanza Brain Camp students at Esperanza • NM State Seal of Bilingualism and Biliteracy recipients McCormick's FIESTA Moccasin Making Workshop at Tibbetts Student testimonials at Mesa View Ladera's field trip Mesa Verde's 5th-grade play Hermosa's Carnival Preschoolers at McKinley Students with perfect attendance Farmington High's record-setting student, James Rogers Celebrated: School Principals and Assistant Principals Day Teacher Appreciation Week National School Nurse & Nurse Aide Day School Lunch Hero Day Healthy Meals Incentives Recognition Award from USDA • NAMM Foundation named FMS one of the Best Communities for Music Education for the 9th year in a row National Speech-Language-Hearing Month PR also continues to inform parents, staff, and the community of weather delays/cancellations, school threats, and lockdowns, as well as other safety measures. **Equity Council** We will have 5-8 more Student Voices councils in schools for the upcoming school Building sponsors will attend a planning day on July 24th. Other • Attended the NMAA Board of Directors Meeting June 5th Attended the NMSBA Law Conference June 6th and 7th End of Year Reviews for Principals have been completed - with a focus on the Annual Plan for SY2526

- HS Graduations were attended and well done.
- We continue to refine the process for monitoring the leading indicators of HRS. It is a work in progress, but powerful collaborative discussions with school leaders are happening.

Isaac Gamboa - Executive Director of Operations & Athletics:

Projects	 HVAC Projects are completed PreK is in week 15 of construction of foundations Other: McCormick Gym Restroom renovations is completed PVHS HVAC boilers are now being installed and some rooftop units are now installed Mesa Verde playground is now in construction.
Maintenance	 Bond Projects: Starting projects with schools unoccupied. Building Request Status: Finishing 24/25 projects during Summer Break. Scheduling 25/26 building requests to begin July 1st. Work Orders Completed: May, 1140 requests completed Upgraded work order system has been delayed.
Student Nutrition	 Graduation is upon us, Student Nutrition also honors graduates with a special breakfast that we host at graduation rehearsal, it is our last opportunity to serve our students too. RHS - May 15 FHS - May 20 PVHS - May 19 RHS - May 21 We are ending school year 24/25 but will be transitioning immediately to Seamless Summer Meals Operations on 5/27/25 - we will also be participating in USDA's SunMeals program via SunBucks and Sun Meals on the Go. Meal Program Applications for SY 25/26 are in the works and must be completed by 5/30/25. Big plans of intensive training for all front line and management teams this summer, so we can continue to achieve 100% compliance with all State & Federal program guidelines Summer garden maintenance efforts are being organized, with our ultimate goal being to sell fresh produce at the Growers Market when it opens on 6/21/25

	 Final sessions of BrainCamp cooking classes will conclude on 5/15/25. We will have a guest visitor from Chef Ann Foundation pay us a visit at Esperanza on that day. My hopes is to be a sponsor site for site visits during the 26/27 Cohort - this is a financial opportunity for my department. SY 24/25 4H Garden Club concluded on 5/1/25, with impact to more than 80 middle students. Plans are being made for a Summer Garden Club via Boys & Girls Club. Survey of 37 diabetic students' parents/guardians was shared closed today 5/9/25, will compile data and share soon. All 135 School Lunch Heroes were celebrated at Brookside Park on 5/2/25, Both Superintendent Diehl and DIrector Gamboa were present. SY 25/26 schedule is being prepared and will ensure all areas of food service operations are addressed. Will share with the Team by 5/23/25. FMS Student Nutrition received a USDA Award that will be be presented in October 2025 in Las Vegas. The ward is for innovation around recipes. Corps Members have been assisting at the Growing Forward Farm, in Aztec during 5/5 - 5/9.
Athletics and Activities	 FHS: Updates: FHS had both Boys and Girls Tennis teams earn 1st place in District 1-5A. Through cold, wind, hail, and rain, FHS boys golfer Connor Neff took 1st place District honors during our District 1-5A tournament at Pinon Hills Golf Course. FHS Tennis and Baseball teams will compete this weekend (May
	8-10) at their respective State Tournaments while Track competes at District Tournament. • PVHS: • Updates: • Both Anne Yost (individual) and the girls golf team (team) took back to back state championships May 12-13th • We had several top 6 placers in state track May 15-17th
Transportation	The State Safety Competition was held Saturday May 31st in Socorro. Our driver Steve Jensen won the state competition and will represent New Mexico in Austin Texas .June 29th.

We are currently processing new hires. We are also transitioning Mr. Pierantoni into his new position as Executive Director of Human Resources.